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Dear Parents/Carers, 
 
Today the Justice and Peace group went to the Holocaust memorial garden to pray, listen about and reflect on this horrific 
event in our past.  They remember the six million Jews murdered in the Holocaust, and the millions of people killed under Nazi 
persecution of other groups.  They also pray for and remember those murdered in more recent genocides in Cambodia, 
Rwanda, Bosnia, and Darfur.  It is, needless to say these events are playing out across the world in current times, not in the 
past, and our prayers should be fervent. 
 
At 8pm on 27 January people across the nation will light candles and put them safely in their windows to remember those 
who were murdered for who they were and to stand against prejudice and hatred today.  This Sunday is also Racial Justice 
Sunday. 
 
You may wish to join with our staff in doing this act of allegiance this weekend, as we remind ourselves to appreciate and 
guard our freedoms. 
 

    
 

Loving God, we come to you with heavy hearts, remembering the six million Jewish souls murdered 
during the Holocaust. 
 
In the horrors of that history, when so many groups were targeted because of their identity, and in 
genocides which followed, we recognise destructive prejudices that drive people apart. 
 
Forgive us when we give space to fear, negativity and hatred of others, simply because they are 
different from us. 
 
In the light of God, we see everyone as equally precious manifestations of the Divine, and can know 
the courage to face the darkness. 
 
Through our prayers and actions, help us to stand together with those who are suffering, so that 
light may banish all darkness, love will prevail over hate and good will triumph over evil. 
 
Amen 

 
Penny Johnson 
Headteacher 

 

Inspiring Ambition, 

Achieving Excellence 
Friday 26

th

 January 2024 
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We are not anticipating weather, severe 
enough to close schools, but as it is that time 
of year we feel it best to keep you informed 
of the procedure. 

 
In the very unlikely event that the school is closed due to 
snow, Mrs Johnson will make the decision as soon as possible 
and inform BBC Essex and Essex FM of any school closure.  
Should we experience severe weather, you are advised to 
listen to these stations, which list schools that are closed.  If 
we are not mentioned – we are open! 
 
We will also post a message on the front page of our website, 
so keep an eye on that too. 
 

BBC Essex - 103.5 FM or 
95.3 FM 

Essex FM - 102.6 FM or 
96.3 FM 

 

If Grays Convent are NOT mentioned on these 
radio stations, and there is NOT a message on 

the front page of the website GRAYS 
CONVENT SCHOOL IS OPEN! 

 

 

 
Can we stress how important it is for you to have activated 
your daughter’s ParentPay account.  It allows you to 
purchase equipment for your daughter when needed, and 
pay for trips and events – if you do not activate your 
ParentPay account, your daughter could miss out on taking 
part in these trips and events, as we can only take payment 
for trips and events via ParentPay. 
 
With regards to trips, we always give a deadline for payment, 
and these deadlines must be met otherwise your daughter 
will not be able to go on the trip. 
 
If you do not have a copy of your ParentPay activation letter 
then please contact Mrs Wood at: 
woodj@graysconvent.thurrock.sch.uk 

Finance Office 
 
 

 
 
It is extremely important that Year 11 attend 
school regularly, as this a very important time 
with the lead up to the GCSE examinations.  
Lots of important information will be given to 
students, for example revision information, 
exam information, intervention etc.  Please ensure that your 
daughter attends regularly at this crucial time in her 
education journey. 

Attendance Office 
 

 
 
If your daughter becomes unwell with flu-like symptoms, we 
urge you to test your daughter for COVID before sending 
them to school.  This will eliminate further spreading by 
keeping them at home. 

Attendance Office 
 

 
 
We would like to make you aware that following the 
Christmas break, we have had a couple of confirmed cases of 
Chicken Pox.  We ask that you are vigilant. 

Pastoral Team 
 

 
 

It has come to our attention that a few 
parents are driving into the school car park 
to either drop off or pick up their daughters. 
 
Whilst this practice is acceptable only for 

parents with students who have limited mobility, those 
parents should not be blocking car park entrances and exits, 
and must only come onto the site if it is safe to do so. 
 
The school car park is private property, and unless your 
daughter has aforementioned mobility issues, you should 
not be driving onto the school site. 
 
More importantly it is a health and safety issue for students 
who are entering and leaving the building in the morning and 
after school via the car park. 

Health & Safety Officer 
 

Important Messages 

Severe Weather Arrangements 

ParentPay Accounts 

Year 11 Attendance 

COVID 

Chicken Pox 

Parents Parking on School Site 

mailto:woodj@graysconvent.thurrock.sch.uk
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This week we have our first Year 11 receiving her Bronze Award - well done: 
 

Emmanuella Adekunle 11.34 
 

The following students also reached in excess of 200 achievement points which is 
fantastic:  
 

Joanne Dokunmu 7.13 
Adeola Thompson 7.13 
Monica Musteata 7.3 

Eadie North 7.4 
Dhwiti Patel 7.9 

Daisy Wilsher 7.9 
Emma-Maria Taciu 8M 

Neharika Rai 9D 
 

The students received their Bronze badge and certificate from their Head of Year.  
Well done to all of the students. 

Mrs Bishop 
 

 
 

This week Year 7 students in 7D & 7L have been looking at who should be king of 
England after the death of Edward the Confessor in 1066.  Students took on the 
roles of either Harold Godwinson, William Duke of Normandy or Harold Hardrada 
and made speeches to convince their classmates that they were the suitable 
candidates. 
 

The speeches were really impressive and put each candidate's case forward really 
well. 
 

Achievement points all round to both groups. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Mrs Smith 

 
 
There will be a Splats performance of 
‘Romeo & Juliet’ within school for all 
Year 10 on Tuesday 26th March 2024. 
 
The cost of £5 is to be paid via 
ParentPay by Friday 22nd March 2024. 
 

 
Mrs Nyland 

 
 

 
 
This month at the Essex Autism Project 
we are discussing privacy and 
safeguarding.  To learn more about why 
we might need some of your 
information fill out our survey.  This will 
also give you the chance to give us your 
opinions and suggestions on what is 
needed and how we can help you feel 
safe using the service. 
 
Link to the privacy and safeguarding 
survey: 
https://autismessex.kids.org.uk/privac
y-and-safeguarding-survey/ 
 
We look forward to hearing from you. 

The Essex Autism Team 
 
 
 

Assistant Headteacher’s Bronze Awards 

History in Action 

Romeo & Juliet - Yr 10 

The Essex Autism 

Project 

https://autismessex.kids.org.uk/privacy-and-safeguarding-survey/
https://autismessex.kids.org.uk/privacy-and-safeguarding-survey/
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Mrs Burrow 

 

 
 

 

 

Get the Studybugs Appthe quick and easy way to report your daughter’s absence 

Year 11 Intervention 2023-2024 
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Subject News… 

Computing 

Maths 

RE 

Hexadecimal Numbers 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Mr Burr 

Maths Question of the Week 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Submit by Break time on Monday 29th January in Room 
21 to receive 5 Achievement points 

Mr Amenze 

Mrs Gardner’s RE class have been learning about how 
Christian beliefs are expressed in the Nicene Creed.  For 
homework the girls were asked to go home and write 
their own creeds.  Here is a selection of their work. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Mrs Gardner 

Answer: AB 
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Prepare for “Excellent spelling!” at Spelling Tests, assessments and Spelling Bee! 

3 SPELLING BEE COMPETITIONS THIS YEAR 
For Year 7- Autumn Term     For Year 8 - Spring Term    For Year 9 – Summer Term 

Get ready! – week 17 

For Year 7 For Year 8 FOR YEAR 9 

available 
average 

awkward 
bargain 
bruise 

category 
cemetery 

committee 
communicate 

community 

serene 
tranquil 
placid 

unperturbed 
halcyon 
peaceful 
pacific 

still 
composed 

restful 

rhyme 
rhyme scheme 

end rhyme 
internal rhyme 
perfect rhyme 

identical rhyme 
approximate rhyme 

(slant rhyme) 
double rhyme 
triple rhyme 

alternating rhyme 

For Year 8: Learn the words –  

Creative Writing: calm 
serene: calm, peaceful, and untroubled; tranquil.  "her eyes were closed 
and she looked very serene" 
tranquil: free from disturbance; calm. "her tranquil gaze" 
placid: not easily upset or excited. "a placid, contented man" 
unperturbed: not perturbed or concerned.  "Kenneth seems unperturbed 
by the news" 
halcyon: (of a period of time in the past) peaceful and happy - “the halcyon 
days of her youth” 
peaceful: free from disturbance; tranquil.  "everything was so quiet and peaceful in the early morning" 
pacific: peaceful in character or intent. "a pacific gesture" 
still: not moving or making a sound.  "the still body of the young man" 
composed: having one's feelings and expression under control; calm.  "a very talented and composed young player" 
restful: having a quiet and soothing quality.  "the rooms were cool and restful" 
 

For Year 9 – in detail. Learn these terms for analysing POETRY: 

Rhymes: 

rhyme: the similarity of sound existing between two words. 

rhyme scheme: it is a pattern in end rhyme; the first sound is represented with an “a,” the 

second sound with a “b,” etc. 

end rhyme: similar sounds which occur at the end of two or more lines of verse. 

internal rhyme: similar sounds which occur between two or more words in the same line of 

verse (usually at the middle and end of the line). 

perfect rhyme: repetition of two or more words with the same accented vowel sound and all 

succeeding sounds: e.g. 1 syllable: crept, kept, leapt, sept, slept, stepped, swept, wept 2 

syllables: accept, adept, backswept, except, inept, transept, unkept, well-kept. 

identical rhyme: repetition of two or more words with the same accented vowel sound, 

preceding consonant sound, and all succeeding sounds. 

approximate rhyme (slant rhyme): two words that have some sounds in common but not enough to make them a perfect 

rhyme; often the words are spelled the same but pronounced differently. 

double rhyme: occurs when the last two syllables of a word rhyme with another word. 

triple rhyme: occurs when the last three syllables of a word or line rhyme. 

alternating rhyme: a rhyme scheme in which the last word in every other line rhymes. 
 

Learn them to improve your spelling!!! 
Miss Petrova 

Spelling Bee 

https://www.google.com/search?sca_esv=599760920&rlz=1C1DIMC_enGB885GB885&q=untroubled&si=AKbGX_pt4UlL1m2gNC94R_NJDj6SNLGmW4b8q6KWfwL57rddzi499HBAvtbemi7LGr2hkXSIChliHNtHbWHu8y_74WgUaqvPX_RbKJHDmA1IShw9cMBTBes%3D&expnd=1
https://www.google.com/search?sca_esv=599760920&rlz=1C1DIMC_enGB885GB885&q=disturbance&si=AKbGX_okpkrXRdHQwZu4Fe0iRe3ulG1_8Z6G6ij_1CRTFq_WwH8FCXogWZjnPe7bEoHC96pfHsDrrOwyQOchq_LyPHQyM_Zz_wOCe_p6jEZRNRDAl-iyBEY%3D&expnd=1
https://www.google.com/search?sca_esv=599739900&rlz=1C1DIMC_enGB1074GB1074&q=perturbed&si=AKbGX_rLPMdHnrrwkrRo4VZlSHiJTbc0-wRevjdeKpKpiDJexjPLdQ2x2oVe3OVVA3I8yfv2L_J_mSDuqs07b6KA-XNhMQ3Gm9Naoh4_AbRSwYfTwZHZxyc%3D&expnd=1
https://www.google.com/search?sca_esv=599760920&rlz=1C1DIMC_enGB885GB885&q=disturbance&si=AKbGX_okpkrXRdHQwZu4Fe0iRe3ulG1_8Z6G6ij_1CRTFq_WwH8FCXogWZjnPe7bEoHC96pfHsDrrOwyQOchq_LyPHQyM_Zz_wOCe_p6jEZRNRDAl-iyBEY%3D&expnd=1
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Our Year 11’s prepared a beautiful Service of the Liturgy of the Word followed by a time of silence during Exposition, for the 
Octave of Prayer for Christian Unity.  As it was also the Feast of the Conversion of Saint Paul this week, they read the dramatic 
Bible story from Acts 9:1-19 as a playscript.  Saint Paul, is a key witness to the resurrection of Jesus, because unlike other 
witnesses, he was not a friend or followers of Jesus: he was an enemy, who as a devout Jew believed it to be his religious 
duty to have Christians persecuted and put to death.  He had a dramatic conversion on the road to Damascus when the risen 
Lord appeared and spoke to him.  After his Baptism, at great risk to his own life he proclaimed salvation through the risen 
Lord Jesus and became persecuted himself.  He suffered scourging, beatings, shipwrecks, imprisonment many times and was 
eventually beheaded.  Even when Saint Paul was in prison his letters were full of joy.  He said “Rejoice in the Lord always” 
“give thanks in all circumstances” because “God works all things for the good of those who love him.”  Saint Paul gives hope 
to us all, because every saint has a past and every sinner has a future. 
 

Year 11’s SHARING PERSONAL ENCOUNTERS WITH THE LORD 
We reflected on Saint Paul’s encounter with the Lord and on our own little encounters, light bulb moments that we can 
experience at different times in our lives.  One example was when I heard the Bach St Matthew Passion sung at the Royal 
Festival Hall.  The Gospel message came home to me in a new and deep way that Jesus died for me personally, for the 
forgiveness of my sins. 

Year 11 very well done! 
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Two of our lovely Year 11’s who have made their Confirmation decided on the spot to share 
their own personal encounters with Jesus and what he means to them. 

 

Benita Okwudili Y11 
The Service was heart-touching and warm. We were able to adore God.  We also prayed for our needs and the needs of 
others, feeling the touching love of God in our heart.  I was able to share a personal encounter I had with Jesus.  One time at 
my last school, I felt really sad because I got in big trouble as I was falsely accused.  I also had an argument with all my friends 
which made my heart heavy.  While I was praying in the Church.  I felt better, a lot lighter in my chest.  I regained my strength 
by feeling the presence of Christ in my heart and in the quietness of the church.  After that day I realised what a great friend 
I had In Jesus and how He will always be there to help me and set me free. 
 

Ijeeamaka Chidi-Ileka (Ijee) Y11 
About 7 years ago I had an accident and wasn’t really able to walk properly: my knee was really hard to bend and I could 
barely do anything, so I prayed the ‘Our Father’ prayer which was the first prayer Jesus ever taught his disciples.  I felt so 
much better; I was able to kneel down to pray and walk around and I thank God for healing me completely since then.” 
 

Ope Lawal Y11 Reflection 
“I have found these testimonies truly inspiring. It is so motivational to see people my age have such strong faith in God and 
being so confident in their knowledge of Christ.  It encourages me to want to deepen my relationship with Christ, as through 
their testimonies it is clear that with Christ all things are possible.” 
 

Sienna Campbell Y11 Reflection 
On Monday, Year 11 had a Service led by Miss Carson and students.  This service was inspiring and relevant to issues going 
on in our world.  Our first readings were read beautifully and were led by four students - this was a play script from the Acts 
of The Apostles.  We learned about Saul persecuting Jesus and the effect it had on all of the people at the time.  Following 
this, we had readings from the Scriptures.  In addition, we were also delighted that two inspirational students, Benita and 
Ijee, brought to us their personal testimonies about times God has helped them through difficult times.  The girls shared their 
message very passionately, motivating others to talk to God when needed. 
 

 

 
 

Anniversary of the Liberation of Auschwitz-Birkenau 27th January 1945 

Theme this Year: The Fragility of Freedom 
 

In assemblies and Form Prayers this week, we have been 
learning about the Holocaust in order to recognise the 
warning signs in our own time, to prevent it happening 
again.  We learnt that the Holocaust didn’t just happen.  
It began many years before with Nazis spreading little 
hateful words that dehumanised Jewish people calling 
them vermin, first through chatter, then through 
propaganda in the media.  Then laws were passed to deny 
Jews of their human and civil rights.  This dehumanising 
of the Jews in the minds of the people, who believed the 
media and didn’t check their sources, led to the 
Holocaust. 
 

“Evil flourishes when good people do nothing about it.” 
 

When Jesus washed the feet of his disciples at the Last 
Supper, he taught us that no one should ever look down on others or consider themselves better than anyone else.  (Jn.13:2-
15) 
 

We are called to be a light in the darkness to stand out from the crowd by speaking the truth, defending the weak and 
standing up for what is right and just. 

Holocaust Memorial Day 2024 
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Mrs Collis gave a very moving and highly informative talk about the Jewish Holocaust to 
our Justice & Peace Group.  Students learnt about how it all started with propaganda: 
racist theories, sub-human name calling, petty restrictions, segregation, the plans to 
exterminate them and blind acceptance of orders.  This talk was so that we can learn from 
the past and avoid the same errors which have led to sustained prejudice and intolerance 
of the Jewish people over centuries. 
 

Mrs Collis talked about the importance today of finding reliable sources of information when we are surrounded by ‘fake 
news’ and conspiracy theories.  The group also discussed the reasons why the Jewish community want the story of the 
Holocaust to be told, so that history will not be repeated.  The Holocaust did not begin with concentration camps but began 
with words. Skilled architects, engineers, scientists and administrators used their expertise to carry out evil.  We talked about 
the importance of using our talents for good. 
 

The Justice & Peace Group attended the Holocaust Memorial Service 
at the Memorial Garden in Grays 

Miss Warby wrote a very thought-provoking reflection on the Fragility of Freedom and chose a poem called the Threads of 
Liberty, which four of our students read very confidently and beautifully to the whole gathering.  "Fragility of Freedom" 
compels us to examine the conditions that allowed the horrors of the Holocaust to unfold and to acknowledge the 
responsibility we bear in preserving the rights and dignity of all individuals.  The echoes of the Holocaust remind us that the 
seeds of discrimination, racism, and injustice can quickly take root if left unaddressed.  Holocaust Memorial Day serves as a 
call to action, urging us to confront contemporary challenges that threaten the very essence of freedom.  By remembering 
the past, we equip ourselves with the knowledge and awareness needed to build a future where intolerance and hatred find 
no fertile ground. Miss Warby. 
 

Student Reflections 
On return from the Service the Justice & Peace Group had time in the 
Chapel to pray and to write and share their personal reflections.  They 
said they were very moved by the presence of the young primary 
school children and their poem We Will Remember Them.  Many said 
they were impressed by so many people old and young of different 
faiths and nationalities all coming together and taking part by listening; 
also by the simple gesture of laying a pebble which everyone took part 
in as a sign of remembrance and respect.  Many said that it made them 
appreciate freedom we have which we often take for granted. 
 
“The many speeches which took place all had a very significant 
message and reminded us how lucky we are to have our freedom, 
which many do not.  All of the speeches today held great value, but the one which stood out for me was the one from my 
own school which was extremely educational and really emphasised how we must remember how important freedom is, as 
many died because of it. 
We need to remember how the Holocaust started, when Germany faced extreme economic problems and the German 
Government looked for someone to blame and people were easily swayed into blaming the Jews.  The idea was constantly 
reinforced over time beginning with name calling. We need to be aware of the warning signs in our own times.” 

Emily Riley Y10 
 
“What stood out for me was the Statement of Commitment which we all read together.  It truly showed the unity of all of us 
together and that this is possible no matter the age, race or gender.  The atrocities of the Holocaust should never be forgotten 
so it will never ever be repeated. We thought about how it all started an how little things people say or do may have big 
impacts in the future.” 

Mishri Patel Y10 
 
“O Lord, I pray to keep me and the community safe from the evil in this world and protect us from hate and discrimination.” 

Samira Wadud Y10 
 

Justice & Peace Group 
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“I learnt that even in the face of evil and injustice, good can still triumph.  I think that the Holocaust Memorial Service will 
stay with me forever because of all of the different stories that we were told.” 

Violet Simpson 10.23 
 
“I thought that the event was very motivational and 
informative about the Holocaust and its victims as 
well as survivors.  They spoke about freedom and 
why we shouldn’t take it for granted.  It made me 
think about everything we as a society take for 
granted. 

Karina Strzepka Y10 
 
“For us nowadays this is a continuous reminder of 
how peace and justice are crucially important.  What 
stood out for me the most was that we were able to 
palace a stone in memory and respect for those 
deceased.  I am very grateful for what we did today. 

Alyanna Diaz Y10 
 

We are invited to light a candle in our window on Holocaust Memorial Day at 8pm. 

 
 

News from Mrs Collis about a former pupil, Gabriella Cantwell 

 
God bless you, 

Miss Carson 
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At Grays Convent our Designated Safeguarding Lead (DSL) is Mrs Collis, and our Safeguarding Officers are Mrs Wells and Mrs 
Bishop.  Students can contact any of our Safeguarding Team during the school day. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Mrs Collis 
 

 
 

 
Mr Burr 

Pope Francis – Tweet of the Week 

 

Safeguarding our Children at Grays Convent 

Internet Safety Tip – Snapchat 

 

Worried about a child? 
You can phone or write to The MASH about your concerns.  Phone immediately if you believe it is urgent. 

 Thurrock MASH (Multi Agency Safeguarding hub), Civic Offices, New Road, Grays, Essex, RM17 6SL, Tel: 01375 652802. 

 Emergency Duty Team (for out of hours) 01375 372468. 

 Police Child Abuse Investigation Team 01277 266822 or call 999 if you are concerned a child needs immediate 
protection. 

 Childline 0800 11 11 www.childline.org.uk 

 NSPCC 0808 800 5000 www.nspcc.org.uk; www.facebook.com/nspcc 

http://www.childline.org.uk/
http://www.nspcc.org.uk/
http://www.facebook.com/nspcc
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Monday 29th January to Friday 2nd 
February 

Diversity Week Whole School 

Thursday 1st February Year 8 Parents’ Evening Year 8 
Monday 5th February to Friday 9th 

February 
National Apprenticeship Week Years 10 & 11 

Monday 5th February to Friday 9th 
February 

Safer Internet Week Whole School 

Tuesday 13th February School Production – 7pm start  
Wednesday 14th February School Production – 7pm start  

Thursday 15th February Year 9 Parents’ Evening Year 9 
Friday 16th February Students break for Half Term – 3:25pm finish Whole School 

Monday 19th to Friday 23rd 
February 

Half Term Whole School 

Monday 26th February Students return to school – 8:25am start Whole School 

 
  

Extra-Curricular Sports Timetable: From: 3:30-4:30 

 

Key Dates and Events 
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